
Join Pelican Island Audubon for the November 17 general meeting at the 
Vero Beach Community Center, 2266 14th Avenue, to hear Stephen D. Mc-
Culloch present a program on the various aspects of marine mammal re-
search and conservation being conducted by the Marine Mammal Research 
and Conservation Program Center for Marine Ecosystems Health by Harbor 
Branch Oceanographic Research Institute at Florida Atlantic University. His 
presentation is entitled Marine Mammals as Sentinels of Ocean and Human 
Health.

Steve began his career training marine mammals in the Florida Keys in 
1971 and has more than 30 years experience working within the marine 
mammal industry and research community. During this time, he has contrib-
uted to dozens of special projects, films, research programs and journal pub-
lications. In 1997, Steve founded the division of Marine Mammal Research 
and Conservation at the renowned Harbor Branch Oceanographic Institu-
tion and worked to establish programs that support a wide range of multi-
disciplinary scientific and conservation initiatives. In order to fund such 
initiatives, Steve created and passed three Florida State Laws and worked 
with Florida’s Governor to create the Florida Oceans Initiative. Since 1999, 
through such initiatives, Steve has help raise more than $30 million dollars 
to support various marine mammal research and related conservation programs throughout the State of Florida. 

As a scientific investigator, Steve helped to create and continues to conduct ongoing photo-id research efforts 
that cover 40% of Florida’s East coast. During the past decade Steve has managed regional stranding response 
for more than 200 stranding events and numerous live rescue/interventions and brought aid to several entangled 
dolphins. Recently, Steve completed a five-year live dolphin health and risk assessments involving the safe 
capture, sampling and release of (240) dolphins in both the Indian River Lagoon and Charleston, SC regions. 
Steve is also an internationally published underwater photographer whose most recent work appears in National 
Geographic Adventure Magazine.  Join us for light refreshments after the program.
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Dolphin with Brown Pelicans in Indian River Lagoon by Bob Montanaro.
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We continue to recognize the generous donations made 
toward building the new Audubon Outreach Center.
October donors include:

Thank you to all who contributed so far!  We are still in 
need of an additional $25,000.  If you have not done so, 
please consider giving to this wonderful cause to enhan-
cenvironmental education in Indian River County.

Join Pelican Island Audubon for an 
evening of good food and friendship 
at the annual vegetarian potluck on 
Monday, December 8, 2008 at the Vero 
Beach Community Center, 2266 14th 
Avenue. Please bring a generous serv-
ing of your favorite vegetarian dish. 
Additionally, bring your own place set-
tings to help reduce waste.  There will 
be disposal plates and cups for those 
who forget to bring their own place 
setting.  Enjoy a variety of beverages 
courtesy of Pelican Island Audubon.  
Entertainment to be announced.

You are invited to the
Annual Vegetarian Potluck
Monday, December 8, 2008

Appetizers at 6:00 p.m.
Dinner at 6:30 p.m.

Vero Beach Community Center
2266 14th Avenue

Russell & Leslie Herrmann
William Luke, Jr.

Tina Marchese

OUTREACH CENTER DONORS

Ten travelers enjoyed the colorful autumn 
scenes of Cape Cod on our recent Pelican Is-
land Audubon-sponsored trip. Highlights of 
the trip included birding at the Massachusetts 
Audubon Wildlife Sanctuary in Wellfleet; mar-
veling at the antics of numerous minke and 
humpback whales from the deck of the Portu-
guese Princess out of Provincetown, and sight-
ing hundreds of gray seals on an Outermost 
Adventures trip to South Monomoy Island.
A special adventure was a tour of the Eck-
er family’s home (including a gourmet New 
England clam chowder luncheon) and their 
private Sears Point lighthouse at Stage Har-
bor hosted by Chatham/Vero Beach residents 
Hoyt and Debby Ecker. The 1880 lighthouse 
is accessible only by boat or 4-wheel drive.
The trip was coordinated by Pelican Island 
Audubon board member Joel Day (with the 
help of Jean Catchpole) who treated the group 
to a luncheon at the boathouse of his family’s 
Osterville home after a kayaking excursion ex-
ploring flora, fauna and shells on the sandy 
beaches at West Bay of the Osterville Inlet.
A total of 41 bird species were seen with high-
lights of: Northern Gannet, Greater Shearwa-
ter, White-winged Scoter, Common Eider, Sea-
side Sparrow, and Pine Siskin.  Sincere thanks 
to the Days and Eckers for a memorable trip.

Cape Cod Adventure
by Jean Catchpole

Humpback Whale by Peter Tyson

Hoyt & Debbie Ecker

Above: Nita & Richard 
Baker kayak West Bay.
Below:   Sears Point
	 Lighthouse

Peter Tyson

Gray Seals by Richard Baker

Left to right: Nita Baker, Jeannie Tyson, Joel Day, Peter Tyson,
Richard Baker, Brenda Baker, Kerry Firth, and Jean Catchpole.

Absent trip participants: Elena Millie, Lee Day



The President’s Hoot

Can you believe this?
A tremendously dedicated Audubon volunteer...is one who continues his mission 
despite having the loss of his lifetime love and having severe health problems 
himself, and even carries along his own oxygen support on the trail monitoring 

the birds!  For the last 12 years, Col Jack Taylor along with Bruce Wetmore (1996-2000), 
took over monitoring birds monthly at the Indian River Club on May 1996.  Actually the first 

survey was done by our Past President and presently First Vice President Jens Tripson in January 1996.
Many excellent birders who love bird watching have accompanied Jack and most consistently since 1998 Jane 
Brooks has joined him.  Others, both experienced as well as those new to birding have given valuable time, 
needed eyes and ears, and expertise; these include Frances Graves, Dotty Hull, Herb Taylor, Kathleen Scott, 
Regina Moran, Roz James, and David Severn. All have helped to systematically spot, survey, record, and make 
notes of the birds on the golf course.  
Part of the golf course International Audubon certification program and a USFWS requirement for the Indian 
River Club is that a certain part of their development be set aside as a conservation area for scrub jays.  Indeed 
according to Jack’s and Jane’s conscientious data and also the independent work of Board Member Joe Carroll 
in his Jay Watch Program, at least one family of Scrub Jays have been preserved on the site over the 12 year 
period of monitoring.  
In addition to the scrub jays, over the years over 121 bird species have been found: 98 species in one year and a 
day’s outing high of 59 species identified in a 3 hour period.  This is excellent birding at any site.  In addition to 
the above monthly trips, Jack offers to the residents of the Indian River Club a unique birding experience with 
birding via a golf cart.  
Not only has Jack been involved with the Indian River Club, he was the corrdinator of the South Brevard 
Christmas Bird count, which includes the northern part of Indian River County for over 20 years from 1980-
2003.  
Jane Brooks has been a very important person in the St. Lucie Audubon for many years and involved in the 
many activities of that Chapter and is highly knowledgeable of Florida flora as well as birds, contributing to 
Jack’s efforts in a committed, long-term way.  At our November 17th meeting, PIAS will recognize the dedi-
cated efforts of both Jack and Jane by giving each of them the high honor of “Environmental Citizen.”
If any of you would like to participate in the monthly bird counts at the Indian River Club, give Bob Montanaro 
a call at 772-567-3520.  The best way to learn our birds is to go out with those who know them.
We salute the dedication to birding of Jack Taylor and Jane Brooks.
Richard Baker, President

Padgett Ranch field trip - October 24, 2008
Umbrellas, raincoats, and binoculars were the needed equipment for the field trip 
to Padgett Ranch led by Pelican Island Audubon’s Billi Wagner, Jens Tripson, 
and Ralph Monticello from 
the Indian River Land Trust. 
Rain persisted throughout the 
morning making for a soggy 
visit but this did not deter 
the birding with Bluebirds 
and a variety of Warblers 
filling the trees.  Besides 
birds, the group saw a small 
herd of Mustang horses and 
Burros---one pictured above 
right with Judy Orcutt---all 
rescued from public lands in 
Western states.
Photos by Bob Montanaro.



Look for this bird at dusk during 
the summer as it wildly careens 
through the air chasing flying in-
sects, which it eats in flight.  The 
mottled brown, black and gray 
plumage of this medium sized 
bird make it difficult to spot as it 
roosts during the day in trees or 
on the ground.  The white patch 
on the wing visible in flight is an 
important field mark.  Breeding 
throughout Florida, this bird does 
not build a nest but lays its eggs directly on the ground 
or on rooftops.  Not found year round, this bird mi-
grates to South America for the winter.  Populations are 
declining throughout its range.  ---Cornell Laboratory 
of Ornithology and Audubon At Home

Photo by Bob Montanaro.  View more images of this 
bird at www.floridacattleranch.org
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BECOME A MEMBER OF THE
PELICAN ISLAND AUDUBON SOCIETY

Membership benefits include subscriptions to Audubon 
magazine, Florida Naturalist, and the PIAS newsletter The 
Peligram.  Additionally, members have full borrowing privi-
leges to the PIAS nature library and much more!

    $20 one-year membership
    Donation $_________________
    $20 Friend (receive The Peligram only)
    Check box if a MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL.

NAME:__________________________________________

ADDRESS:_______________________________________

________________________________________________

E-Mail__________________________________________
Please send your name and address along with a check pay-

able to the “Pelican Island Audubon Society” to:
Pelican Island Audubon Society,

P.O. Box 1833, Vero Beach, FL 32961

Pelican Island Audubon Society
P.O. Box 1833
Vero Beach, FL 32961-1833
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Answer: Common Nighthawk

Upcoming Field Trips 
with Rick Lucas
November 15, 2008—Viera Wetlands.  Carpoolers meet 
at McDonalds located at I-95 and County Road 512 (Sebas-
tian/Fellsmere exit) at 6:50am.  We will leave McDonalds 
at 7:00am.  Directions:  I-95 North to Wickam Road Exit, 
West to end.  All vehicles must be registered at office prior 
to driving on dikes or visiting “click” ponds.
December 13, 2008—Sebastian Inlet State Park.  Meet 
under the north overpass at 8am.  This is the north entrance 
to the park in Brevard County.  Bug repellant and a scope 
will help.  Directions:  US1 to CR 510, East to A1A, North 
to the Indian River/Brevard County Line.
Call 772-567-3520 for information and reservations.


